
 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome to the fifth week of kindergarten camp. Our theme this week is “Party in the USA!” We 

are looking forward to a lot of fun and creative activities. 

Please make sure your child brings in the following items:  

➢ A change of clothes in a Ziploc bag   

➢ A water bottle that is easily refilled   

➢ A snack  

➢ Rest mat if registered for lunch bunch  

Our day includes arts and crafts, stories, music, and lots of outdoor fun! Friday is water day. The 

children should come to school in their bathing suits, cover ups and water shoes. Please send in a 

towel and change of clothes. The children may bring in one item for show and tell on Friday.  

Arrival/Departure procedures for campers:  

➢ Kindergarten Camp drop off/pick up: Enter from Maclay Road and veer left and take the perimeter 

road towards the Dining Hall & Performance Center, past the PreK (on your right) to the Lower 

School Building. Please pull up to the first set of doors of the Lower School building (building with the 

clock tower facing Meridian Road) between 8:30 and 9:00 AM. Do not get out of the car. Someone 

will be there to walk your child to his or her area and get them checked in. If you arrive late, enter 

the front office and someone will walk your child to camp.   

➢ Early drop off (pre-registered only): Enter from Maclay Road veer left. Early Dropoff is from 7:30-

8:30am in the Dining Hall. Please pull up to the Dining Hall doors and someone will be there to walk 

your child inside. Do not get out of the car.   

➢ After Care Pick Up (pre-registered only): Enter from Maclay Road veer left. After care pick up ends 

at 5:30 pm in the Dining Hall. Please pull up to the Dining Hall doors and someone will be there to 

walk your child out. Do not get out of the car.  

 

Kindergarten Camp pick up is at 11:50 and lunch bunch pick up is at 2:50 at the same 

location as drop off. Please have your pin # when picking up. 

 

Children staying for lunch bunch and after care must be pre-registered. Children staying for 

lunch bunch will need to bring a rest mat or towel. Lunch is provided for those staying for 

lunch bunch. If your child does not enjoy the lunch selection, feel free to send in a lunch 

box.  

**All meals include chips and a drink**  

➢ Monday     Chicken Nuggets 

➢ Tuesday     Cheese Pizza  

➢ Wednesday   Hamburgers and/or Hot Dogs  

➢ Thursday    Cheese Pizza  

➢ Friday     Turkey Subs  



Thank you for sharing your children with us! If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free 

to contact us at 850-893-2138 or look on the website. https://www.maclay.org/campus-

life/summer-camp We are looking forward to a GREAT week!  

Barbara Cairns                                                                         

Kindergarten Camp Director                          

bcairns@maclay.org                                                               

Ext 478  

Camp Health & Safety 

 

Maclay has a registered nurse on campus to help support the safety and wellness of our campers. 

All campers must sign a waiver, produce immunization records, and follow our safety protocols. 

Before arrival to camp each morning, please screen your child for presence of acute illness 

symptoms. Any camper with symptoms present will be asked to stay home until symptoms have 

resolved (without the use of medication) for at least 24 hours. As always, seek medical attention 

and testing when appropriate.  

The following is a list of symptoms:  

➢ Fever of 100.0 or greater   

➢ Chills  

➢ Nausea or vomiting  

➢ Diarrhea   

➢ Cough   

➢ Congestion or runny nose  

➢ Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing 

➢  Fatigue   

➢ Muscle or body aches   

➢ Headache 

➢ New loss of taste or smell  

We understand some of these symptoms are present with chronic medical conditions (i.e., 

migraines, allergies, asthma, etc.) Please have medical conditions and diagnoses listed on 

camper’s medical form prior to enrollment. Thank you for practicing and modeling good hand 

hygiene and staying home when sick.  

Please communicate with the Health Center if you are keeping your child home for illness and/or 

injury related reasons so that we may discuss our return to camp guidelines related to specific 

diagnoses. For these discussions or any questions about our health and safety protocols please 

contact the Health Center at 850-893-5030 or healthcenter@maclay.org 
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